BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

September 8, 2014

“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Steve Palmer, Darin Hurne
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Phil Visintainer (Town Council), Charles Spakowski, Ken McGahee, Mike Rich, Dan Burdick, Martin Swan
Chairman Brett Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Steve Palmer to approve the regular meeting minutes for August 11, 2014, seconded by Darin Hurne.  Voted 4-0 in favor.  
Public Remarks:  
Ken Royce stated that he has not yet received his awards program statement.  Chairman Salafia produced the statement at this point, which had been mailed and returned for having an incorrect address.

Chairman Salafia stated that he attended the wet down ceremony on Sat. 9/6/14 for the new apparatus.  He thanked the following people who made the ceremony happen: Chief Greg Voelker, former Chief Paul Owen, former Board of Fire Commissioners Chairperson Rich Dufour, Mike Rich, the New Engine Committee, Mike Maniscalco, Jeff Jylkka, the Board of Finance and the Town Council.

Chief Voelker read a letter that had been received from Mr. Clifford Libby of Hills Ave.  He wrote about a concern over parking during graduation and other events at the high school. Chief Cox and Town Manager Mike Maniscalco were sent a copy of the letter.  The Board believes this to be a Board of Education issue or a PD action item.  Martin Swan suggested the Board of Ed might be able to produce signage regarding parking.

Approval of Bills/Budget Report:  None submitted 
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications:   A letter was received from Harlan Bacon regarding having not received a copy of his awards program statement.  A copy was given to the FD Secretary who will send out his statement once received from the Chief.
Jason Swan’s statement was returned as unable to forward and was given to Martin Swan.

Robert Strickland inquired about early release of benefits due to an injury.  He does not meet the required age but this item will be put on the Oct. meeting agenda to review the plan language to see if he is truly ineligible.  Mr. Burdick mentioned there may be an exclusion for disability.

An email was received from Mike Rich regarding grant workshops held at other Departments.  This was forwarded to all Commissioners, with the hopes that someone can attend one. A conversation was also had with Ken McGahee regarding a firm called Grant Masters which will be looked into further.

Unfinished Business:  

A) Award Program Blue Book Concerns: It was discussed that the Dept. needs to look into how change of address for members is handled.  Perhaps when updating driver’s licenses for members addresses can be verified.  
B) JLN Report Update: Commissioner Germain and Chief Voelker worked as a subcommittee on summarizing the issues raised in the JLN Report.  Something needs to go to the Town Council.  A workshop is scheduled for Sept. 23, 2014 at 7:00 to create something to present to the Council. 
C) Bylaws Update: Bylaws were reviewed by the Commissioners. Commissioner Hurne suggested the age of the Jr. Firefighters be 14-18 rather than 14-17. Also that under Art. 12 (Vacancies & Appointments) it could be added that if the Chief has to fill a vacancy that this would also end when the normal term would have ended.  It was also suggested that bylaws are reviewed/updated at a regular interval, perhaps every 5 years.  There was also discussion of some wording which had already been mentioned by the Town’s Attorney (“he” instead of “he/she” in places).
D) Ladder Truck: A Ladder Truck Committee is figuring out what is needed and how much money it will cost.  Martin Swan mentioned that they had already met with a few vendors.  Chief Voelker read an email from Bryan Bochinski regarding the truck specs.  It was suggested that we look at how many and what type of calls the ladder truck has been on in the past 5 years.
E) Department Physicals: 3 people have been told not to go out on calls and the Chief believes their gear has been taken for not complying with the physicals.
F) Dry Hydrants: Chairman Salafia to speak with Phil Sissick about dry hydrants.  He will look at some of the “easy fixes” and try to get them done quickly and recommend vendors to  find out cost of the bigger repair items.
New Business: None
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 p.m..  Vote 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
